MINUTES OF THE PROCEEDINGS OF THE HISTORICAL COMMISSION OF THE CITY OF WORCESTER

May 17, 2017

ROOM 401 – CITY HALL

Commission Members Present: Andrew Shveda

Randolph Bloom Mark Wamback

Commission Members Absent: Robyn Conroy

Devon Kurtz

Cheryll Holley, Alternate Courtney Escobar, Alternate

Staff Members Present: Susan Arena, Division of Planning & Regulatory Services

Call to order

Chair Shveda called the meeting to order at 3:00 pm.

New Business

1. Communication from Worcester Redevelopment Authority re: request for letter of support for FTA funding at Union Station, 2 Washington Square, received electronically May 12, 2017.

John O'Dell and Jeanette Tozer, City of Worcester, appeared on behalf of the request.

Mr. O'Dell reviewed the proposed work, identifying ongoing leakage issues around the rear and sides of the building, near the platform. He briefly explained how the project will address these concerns.

A letter of support from Preservation Worcester, dated May 17, 2017, was presented.

Upon a motion by Chair Shveda and seconded by Commissioner Wamback, the Commission voted 3-0 to issue a letter of support to the FTA for Worcester Redevelopment Authority's proposed work at Union Station.

Adjournment

Upon a motion the Commission adjourned the meeting at 3:10 p.m.